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THE ROTARY CLUB of CAMPBELLTOWN (SA) Inc. 

Club NEWSLETTER Date Monday 13 2021 (2567)  
Postal Address PO Box 438   Campbelltown SA 5074 

Secretary: 0412 236 503 (Frank Orlando) rcc9510secretary@gmail.com 

Club Email: campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au  Web: www.campbelltown.Rotaryclub.org.au 

Shed contact numbers:  Arrange Pickups: 8337 3377.  

Bulletin Editor: Bruce Barnes – Phone 0407 724 699, email: editor20rcc@gmail.com  

 

 Rotary International President: Shekhar Mehta  District Governor 9510: Jeff Neale & wife Jenny  

 

 

If you are unable to perform your duties, PLEASE ARRANGE a SUBSTITUTE and advise your 

replacement to David Munro 0418 845 644. If bringing Guests, please advise David. 

 

IF YOU ARE GOING TO BE DELAYED STARTING YOUR DUTIES, PLEASE ORGANISE A ROTARIAN TO 

DEPUTISE FOR YOU UNTIL YOU CAN GET THERE.                               More info   Here 

 
 

 

 

 

 

             

 

               DATE 

2021 

 

 

 

Mon 20th 

 December 

 

 

San Giorgio Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

 

Mon 27th 

December 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

 

Mon 10th 

January  

2022 

Club BBQ at 

the SHED 

Benjamin St  

Newton 

 

Mon 17th 

January 

     

    Speaker 

    

 

Program 

 

CHILDREN’S 

CHRISTMAS PARTY 

  

 

 

Rotary 

Information 

Chair Pres Stephany    

Rotary 

Information 

 

 

PUBLIC 

HOLIDAY 

  

Plaques & 

Fellowship 

    

Cashier 1  

 

 

  

 

 

Cashier 2     

Steward 1     

Steward 2 

 

FELLOWSHIP  FELLOWSHIP  

Raffle     

TIME 6:00 for 6:30 PM  6:30 FOR 7:00 PM 6:00 for 6:30 PM 

  FELLOWSHIP  COMMUNITY 

mailto:rcc9510secretary@gmail.com
mailto:campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.campbelltown.rotaryclub.org.au/
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200628-2501-Changeover/editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/shekhar-mehta-says-serving-others-changes-lives-including-our-own
https://rotary9510.org/page/district-governor-21-22
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/667a71c5-0992-431d-b9e1-9b607c5c59a5/1/
https://www.google.com/search?q=father+christmas+images&client=firefox-b-d&sxsrf=AOaemvIxVTUPXrv2MqktYRbMPctAAJuUiQ:1637873756715&tbm=isch&source=iu&ictx=1&fir=9Tfxj-dQ988VJM%252CguzVRhP6k13WDM%252C_%253B08B8yxC09wBJvM%252C9sFeMs1AwU6l_M%252C_%253BYDcF_foNP5KhVM%252CSHLMDmtL0d4_6M%252C_%253BL6PEVV_vHZqogM%252Cl8hvJN7EM7EUmM%252C_%253Bx-Elt952IfEc0M%252C9sFeMs1AwU6l_M%252C_%253Bl-8HNUvPnfJH5M%252CF1QanU3Tq7LqqM%252C_%253BfSMWICERiarCuM%252CmLzotRh1c8wasM%252C_%253B95NGvikqV7XOsM%252CBJfu_2lpsbcztM%252C_%253BnCkGoL9Qln2ypM%252CYGSJCKaDPJFyfM%252C_%253BewqBGwB3gLR70M%252Cn6l9KDKfgYdQmM%252C_%253BLl1IN0uWURZ96M%252CkC6xmdCISvC6zM%252C_%253BK04QGJuF-uhbOM%252CYWRpzPS9MO7N-M%252C_%253B2v5gnKH-1kLM3M%252Co4f17JyCPk71pM%252C_%253Bh7Pi8XOarCq78M%252CVPMlzQ9-EY1uzM%252C_%253BjOQYvhw8idAAtM%252CR_58wTd9mTCUcM%252C_%253BLTK6F2UUxzU0BM%252C9sFeMs1AwU6l_M%252C_%253B-ZuQNDNut3LssM%252CWG9QTzMQpvGcwM%252C_&vet=1&usg=AI4_-kQtApUdhhDqYzYoEN0xDSqEN98sww&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwiqpNKbs7T0AhWWzjgGHa_mDOcQ9QF6BAgUEAE#imgrc=jOQYvhw8idAAtM
https://www.google.com/search?q=father+christmas+images&client=firefox-b-d&sxsrf=AOaemvIxVTUPXrv2MqktYRbMPctAAJuUiQ:1637873756715&tbm=isch&source=iu&ictx=1&fir=9Tfxj-dQ988VJM%252CguzVRhP6k13WDM%252C_%253B08B8yxC09wBJvM%252C9sFeMs1AwU6l_M%252C_%253BYDcF_foNP5KhVM%252CSHLMDmtL0d4_6M%252C_%253BL6PEVV_vHZqogM%252Cl8hvJN7EM7EUmM%252C_%253Bx-Elt952IfEc0M%252C9sFeMs1AwU6l_M%252C_%253Bl-8HNUvPnfJH5M%252CF1QanU3Tq7LqqM%252C_%253BfSMWICERiarCuM%252CmLzotRh1c8wasM%252C_%253B95NGvikqV7XOsM%252CBJfu_2lpsbcztM%252C_%253BnCkGoL9Qln2ypM%252CYGSJCKaDPJFyfM%252C_%253BewqBGwB3gLR70M%252Cn6l9KDKfgYdQmM%252C_%253BLl1IN0uWURZ96M%252CkC6xmdCISvC6zM%252C_%253BK04QGJuF-uhbOM%252CYWRpzPS9MO7N-M%252C_%253B2v5gnKH-1kLM3M%252Co4f17JyCPk71pM%252C_%253Bh7Pi8XOarCq78M%252CVPMlzQ9-EY1uzM%252C_%253BjOQYvhw8idAAtM%252CR_58wTd9mTCUcM%252C_%253BLTK6F2UUxzU0BM%252C9sFeMs1AwU6l_M%252C_%253B-ZuQNDNut3LssM%252CWG9QTzMQpvGcwM%252C_&vet=1&usg=AI4_-kQtApUdhhDqYzYoEN0xDSqEN98sww&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwiqpNKbs7T0AhWWzjgGHa_mDOcQ9QF6BAgUEAE#imgrc=jOQYvhw8idAAtM
https://www.rotary.org/en/2018-19-rotary-president-selected
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2021-2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS: -  

PRESIDENT  Stephany Martin  

VICE PRESIDENT   Jim Silvestri 

PRESIDENT ELECT Michael McCabe  

IMM PAST PRESIDENT Vince Belperio 

SECRETARY  Frank Orlando 

TREASURER  Babu Kanagasabai  

COMMUNITY SERVICE Elizabeth Gagliardi 

FUNDRAISING  Jim Silvestri 

INTERNATIONAL               Margaret Northcote 

MEMBERSHIP                  Damian Leach 

Fellowship Denise Dinham  

PUBLIC IMAGE                     Alyssa Morran 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE Jane Gascoigne  

YOUTH                    Maria Figg 

PI wants your PI articles or photos -Please email to  
RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com  
East Torrens Rotaract Club Secretary :  

Thomas Lymburn : tlymburn2@gmail.com    

 

 

 

List of Committee Members A List of Committee Members is Here  
 

 Club Support Officers 

Welfare Officer:  Peter Rumbelow  8337 5249 / peter@rumbelow.net 

Sergeant:  Aaron Stobie  0431 213 870 /  aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au 

Attendance: David Munro  0418 845 644/: davidrmunro@icloud  

Auditor: Dean Crook  

Bulletin:  Bruce Barnes 0407 724 699 / editor20rcc@gmail.com 

Historian: Peter Rumbelow  

Photographer: Enzo Piperone 

Program: Damian Leach  

Property: John Russo   
Public Officer: Jeff Neale 

Risk Management: Michael McCabe  

Rotary Information: Damian Leach  

Sound: Frank Augello   

Youth Protection: Michael McCabe 

Art Show Convenor: TBC 

CROE - Mal Hansen 

Shed Convenor :  TBC ( Deputy: John Russo)  

 

 

 

mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20211025-2660-Ian%20Haese-RI%20Peter%20Allen-Ind%20Betty%20Gebert/tlymburn2@gmail.com
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/83e7eb1b-e358-4f57-aff6-259e8b4a374f/1/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/peter@rumbelow.net
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud
mailto:editor20rcc@gmail.com
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• President Stephany welcomed everyone to the Club’s Christmas Dinner. Special guests included 

Mr. John Gardner MP -Minister of Education, Kristen Newlyn from the Royal Flying Doctor 

Service, Jeff Neale- District Rotary Governor & wife Jenny & also Tineke Inkenharg daughter of 

founding member Theo Inkenharg. Many members, partners and other guests attended.  

A surprise very special guest, Father Christmas dropped by with his reindeers to say hello and 

collect all the children’s gifts kindly donated by members, for distribution to through the Women’s 

Safety Service.  

 

• MC for the night was Aaron Stobie & the organ music for the carols, Stephanie Neale. 

• A big thank you to Fellowship Director Denise Dinham and her committee for organising another great 

night and to celebrate Christmas. 

• The only official function for the night was a presentation by Val & Mal Hansen on the history 

of CROE (Campbelltown Rotary Outback Experience) and most importantly a cheque for 

$305,000 handed over to Kristen Newlyn from the RFDS representing the total money raised by 

the 10 CROE trips held since 2004.   

Mal started his presentation with...- Firstly, let me explain the meaning of the acronym CROE, ....note.... 

this has nothing to do with the Football team, or even the bird.  Tony Uren came up with CROE in 2003. 

Campbelltown Rotary Outback Experience.   

then thanking sponsors for CROE 10, Paradise Motors, Colin Steinert    and Di Watson (passed CROE 

attendee) 
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Then handed to me (Val) to do mine...... 

Mal and I began organising CROE events in 2003, after doing Annual 10-day 

Rotary Bush Trips from 1987 to 2002. 

Since 2004 we have organised and ran 10 such events. 

It has been a great experience for everyone. 

We both really felt that we wanted to raise much needed funds for RFDS, but also to enable Rotarians and 

friends to go out into the real outback and to see the beautiful country of ours, through our eyes e.g. not 

just sealed roads and high end Motels and hotels. 

The decision was made to have everything provided for, eg. all meals, beds, entertainment etc.  with Mal 

and I organising the route to be taken and the logistics of finding enough beds for all those that needed 

one and to find suitable caterers by doing this we felt we would be helping outback communities  

As a result of all this planning and preparation we have.... 

Generally followed dirt roads, not the sealed road, that may even have run parallel 

with it.  We have travelled on the Old Stuart Highway, potholes, bull dust and all.  In 

addition, we have covered many kms on, the Oodnadatta Track, Birsdville and 

Strezlecki tracks.   Followed the road that runs beside the Indian Pacific train line, 

enjoyed Googs Track, crossed the barren part of the Nullarbor, from north to south 

and parts of the old Eyre Highway, to name just some of them. 

We have Been as far west as Cook, and as far East as 

Tibooburra in NSW.     

As far north as the APY lands and as far south as 

Loxton. 

We have stayed in various forms and standards of 

accommodation.   From very nice cabins to not 

much better than a mattress on the floor.  Motels, Hotels, Shearers Quarters of 

various standards - even in what was to be a Glamping tent which turned out not 

quite glamping!    Possibly the most talked about accommodation is the 

Gladstone Goal, where everyone got to choose their own cell to sleep in.   a great 

night.  Yes we always found a bed of some sort for those who wished to have one.  

Campers have supplied their own swag, tent or camper.  

We have eaten some very fine food, steaks, whiting, oysters, prawns:  and 

some that I could only describe as "different" .  eg Kangaroo tails, cooked 

traditionally at Mimili in the APY Lands and voted as quite good.   But Not to 

be outdone while at Iga Werta   we 

were served Kangaroo cooked 

traditionally, but almost still 

hopping complimented with raw baked pumpkin.   This was 

despite, while doing a reccy, we were given assurance by the 

Elder that all would be perfect on the night - he must've 

forgotten!!    We were given a Dingo Lunch while at Moomba. 
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(after a gourmet morning tea and tour of the plant!). This was a very large, packed 

lunch each, to have while on the Strezlecki Track.  

We have had various types of Entertainment and visited various sites.  -  Singers 

such as Peter Coad and Coad Sisters on 8 of the 10 events.    

We have been entertained by Mimili women dancing traditionally, A Recycling 

Depot,  

 The Moomba gas plant, Toured Maralinga Bomb site, Loxton Historical Village 

Also, the Loveday Internment Camp (currently a private residence), Participants were privileged to tour it, 

it is the only habitable camp within Aust and is not open for tours.  

We did a tour of the school of the air at Tibooburra in NSW, and Anlaby 

Historic house and gardens. 

A boat tour on the Cooper Creek.  and had an eerie tour of the Gladstone 

Goal, this is to name just a few of the things enjoyed.  

Beer drinkers have been in the bar at the Tibooburra Pub, Packsaddle Pub 

both in NSW also Cameron Corner, William Creek, Mintabie Opal field, 

Underground in Coober Pedy, Innamincka and Nullarbor Pub.  

We have auctioned or raffled such things as Air Flights, from west, to east.   We have auctioned diving 

with seals and sharks, Balloon Flights, Fishing trips and various accommodation packages 

As I have already said, we have been fed by many and dined in many different places.... 

including Nursing Homes, Hospitals, Hotels, CWA halls, Sports Clubs, Station 

properties, properties owned by other organisations, Maralinga Mess Hut, Self-catered 

in the bush, but always had a good feed of something. 

 We have experienced many types of 4x4 tracks, including 

sand, mud, water and mountain ranges and gorges. 

While doing all of this our main focus is in raising 

funds, and would incorporate local people wherever 

possible, by providing entertainment to them, and 

holding auctions etc.  We appealed to businesses to 

sponsor us with a donation to RFDS. Many business 

houses donated items for auctions, from small items to 

some very large ones.  

We have donated money to other charities, in lieu of 

paying directly to the station for a meal, e.g., Isolated Children & Parents 

Association, School of the Air, other RFDS Auxiliaries, Sports Clubs and CWA 

to name a few. Angel Flight and Australian Rotary Health has also benefited.  

We have also made many outback communities and groups not only aware of 

Rotary and what Rotary is, but also Campbelltown Rotary.  The name of the 

Club has been spread far and wide.  

We have taken Rotarians from many different clubs, including from clubs in 

Victoria and also Malaysia.  Friends of Rotarians have always been welcomed. 

One such couple from Victoria, Paula and Charlie, became a big part of CROE with Paula being one of 
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the sergeants and entertainment officer... But 

sadly, they could not join us this year, or for this 

evening.   We took a District Governor on our 

first CROE and also on our 10th event.  

So - it is with mixed feelings and emotions that I 

say this is the final CROE that Mal and I will 

arrange, naturally if anyone else wishes to 

continue them we would do our best to support 

them if requested.  

We will continue to support the vital services of 

RFDS whenever possible. 

 

At the conclusion of Mal & 

Val’s presentation a cheque for 

$305,000 to the RFDS & 

representing the monies raised 

over the 10 CROE trips from 

2004-2021.  

Pictured Left to Right are Jenny 

& Jeff Neale the DG of Rotary 

District 9510, Val Hansen, RFDS 

representative Kristen Newlyn, 

Mal Hansen and President Steph. 

 

 

President 

Steph thanked Mal & Val for all their 

vision dedication and passion in making 

CROE an outstanding success, & which 

will be hard to repeat in the future. Not 

only did it raise the profile of Rotary within 

the community and outback it raised much 

needed funds for the RFDS. It touched the 

lives of many people, away from the bustle 

of the big smoke and raised hope & strong 

bonds of friendship & goodwill wherever 

the CROE map took them. Mal & Val are 

to be congratulated. They shared their love 

& intimate knowledge of the outback with 

everyone, making the Campbelltown 

Rotary Outback Experience true to its 

name. A totally unique experience, a successful fundraiser, and a lot of fun! 
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• On the following day Ralph Holmes added the following comments: - 

Following some discussions about CROE and interest expressed to hear a little more, I thought I 

would add some more information regarding the dollars raised and contributed - let’s leave the RFDS 

until last. 

Participants on the CROE 10 trip contributed 

- $9,682 to drought affected stations owners by way of accommodation and meals 

- $1,780 to other not for profit organisations form meals and excursions 

- $3,298 to Flinders Ranges small businesses for food (not to mention fuel and other expenses not 

processed through the CROE account) 

- $2,500 to Australian Rotary Health. 

  

The RFDS has received from Participants on CROE 10, the wonderful donors and Sponsors including 

our fantastic Paradise Mazda family, Rotarians of the great Rotary Club of Campbelltown and the 

wonderful people in the bush with whom we met on CROE 10 a grand total of $46,364.68 (with the 

last RFDS fundraising tin to be counted). 

  

A heartfelt thankyou to all involved, but particularly Mal and Val Hansen. 

 

• Some Pics of the night follow: - 
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• Bonus Pics- Tuesday Christmas Lunch at the Shed the 

following day Tuesday 14 Dec. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Pics at from the Shed Sale held on the 18 Dec 2021 

 

 

                                                                           Clockwise from top left: 

 

1. Post Shed Sale meeting   

Total funds raised for the month from the Shed 

$6073.75 

 

2. Netty & Manfred manning the BBQ, with 

Tom and our Barista Angela.  

 

 

3. Tom gets his Christmas Pressie in recognition 

for his dedicated service throughout the year. 

 

The BBQ raised $219.50. This was the first time we 

utilised the new Coffee machine, kindly donated by 

Jeff Neale & Paradise Motors. 
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G’day Possums–this is your page .Remember “If it is to be- it is up to me.” Val & Mal’s motto  

 
   

• TooWit t’ Woo’s -Suggestion  for the week 

 
Don’t major in minor things. 

 

 

• Holiday Puzzles :RCC Jigsaw Puzzles  
 

You must arrange all the pieces to match the picture . (35 pieces) in the bottom LH cnr. 

(You can select the ghost button if you need  to cheat )    

 

 Note the time it takes so you can get bragging rights. 

  Happy Puzzlerling ! You can do it on any device.  

 

To play click on the links below  ( Which is provided by 

https://www.jigsawplanet.com/ ) 

 

Puzzle 1 – Rudolph the red nose Reindeer  > Link Here  

Puzzle 2 – Pat Reddy’s Patchwork No.1  > Link Here  

Puzzle 3 – John & Dorothy Bennett’s beautiful  Garden > 

Link Here  

                                  

 

 

• Books on my Wish list : In Cars 

We Used To Drive, , well-known 

Holden author, reveals his lifelong 

interest in all makes of cars on 

Australian roads in the years 1946 

to 1966. 

 

Don Loffler has assembled a 

remarkable collection of 280 colour slides and black-and-white 

photographs of owners and their cars, from Austin to Zeta. Makes like 

Morris, Vanguard, Wolseley, Oldsmobile and Hudson, which have 

long since disappeared from the new car scene, were once household 

names, with owners making sure their favoured make was included in a 

photograph of a beautiful Australian scene. 

 

The images record the social history of an era very different from today, when people were 

content to sit on travelling rugs by the roadside to enjoy a picnic lunch brought from home, 

perhaps with the addition of sausages and chops cooked over a small open fire. Caravan holidays 

were also popular at a time when motels were not yet in vogue. 

 

Older readers can be assured of a great nostalgia trip into times they remember, while younger 

people will gain an insight into what it was like living in those times. 

 

 
Latest District Publications Links are Here > 

Rotary Matters , District Classifieds , Rotary Down Under , Rotary on 

the Move Zone 8. ,  District 9510 Website ; RDU Supplies 

 

1 

2 3 

https://www.jigsawplanet.com/
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=10d3af7049dd
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=273016668495
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=368eb952f4e7
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/rotarymatters/oct2021/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/b780f30a-27fd-44d8-895d-062e41df6daa/1/
https://epubs.media/rotarydownunder/ezine/2021/643/
https://hail.to/rotary-on-the-move/publication/JvQae3H
https://hail.to/rotary-on-the-move/publication/JvQae3H
https://rotary9510.org/
https://epubs.media/rotarydownunder/ezine/2021/644/
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•  Rotarian Rob McLennan from the RC of Adelaide Light is a Wednesday Magazine 

announcer on 88.7 Coast FM (A Community Radio Station), & together with Fiona 

Biedermann RC Seaford & PR officer for D9510 & other guests, present a monthly 

ROTARY RADIO SEGMENT. Please tune in!   Link Here 

 

Half Yearly Club Membership fees/Subs 2021-2022 are now -$115 ($230 for year)  

Click HERE for More Info. Please contact Babu on 0418 851 655  

The Payment can be done with Babu at the meetings, either with cash or EFT (Note a 1.10% 

surcharge applies). If paying by Bank Transfer – Please add your Name etc “Joe Citizen-Subs “or 

similar so the Treasurer knows who has made the payment & for what. Bank Details for Direct 

Debit are (Bank SA) BSB: 105-069 ACC: 276 544 240 Note this is the Club Account Please 

contact Babu on 0418 851 655 if you have any questions etc. 

 

• Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA-for 18-25yo) April 19- Mon April 25 

please contact Maria Figg 0421 986 508, Youth Director RCC 

 Info & Registration details for  Rotary Youth Programs April 2022 -Apply Now.  

More info HERE 

 

• The Rotary Foundation- Information about donating to Rotary’s own charity here. 

 

• Please visit and explore the Club’s Website (Club Runner ) here.   
https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/   Once you logon you can check that your personal 

information is correct and you can easily update it. The site is a a great resource & promotion tool  

for all Club & Rotary Information.  If you are not sure of your login name or password, please 

contact  Alyssa Morran our PR Director .   

 

• Club History- for copies of any club photos/info etc., please provide the secretary with a USB greater 

than 12GB together with a Gold Pot donation and she will happily copy them for you.  

 

• Club Wine for sale-Please contact Brett Coombs 0421 323 699 to order.  

 

• Vocational Committee always seeking nominations for Pride of Workmanship and Business 

Excellence Awards. Please contact Jane Gascoigne. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
•   Campbelltown City Council Website is HERE  

o Want to know what is happening in Campbelltown Council? Then why 

not look at the informative & great video of Mayor Jill Whittaker’s, 

latest Campbelltalk.     Link is HERE   

o Latest Video of Moonlight Markets Link is Here  

o Latest News & Events Council Newsletter is HERE  

  

• Love Campbelltown Face Book site is HERE  

 

 
Fines session by Sgt Jim  

(for fines, please contact Margaret Beare margaretbeare54@gmail.com or 0418 830 343)   

bottle). 

 

http://www.coastfm.com.au/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/d3593291-3110-4bcb-8767-da95d1e260e7/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/c8d0b751-fc5b-4d34-a9b7-bc3dafda1518/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/4d034039-8e94-4bf6-ae83-3d0850aa2d0c/1/
https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/
https://youtu.be/aRhVrHjDGJQ
https://youtu.be/J55h5mbjTwc
https://us2.campaign-archive.com/?u=ab1cba4c93f4643d508ada16e&id=26b8d2fd28
https://www.facebook.com/groups/LOVECampbelltown/
mailto:margaretbeare54@gmail.com
https://youtu.be/aRhVrHjDGJQ
https://youtu.be/J55h5mbjTwc
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Welfare officer’s Report- (Please contact Peter Rumbelow on 0402 844 304 or peter@rumbelow.net )     

o Gus DeAngelis is in hospital and is undergoing bypass surgery.  

o Alan a loyal volunteer at the Shed for many years has recently suffered a heart attack and is 

recovering in hospital. 

If you do contact an unwell club member, please let me know so that it can be reported to the Club. 

Peter Rumbelow Welfare Officer 

   For all those who are unwell, under treatment or convalescing and are mentioned in this column your 

Rotary family are thinking of you and your loved ones as your welfare and health are of 

concern to us all. May you get better soon. 

 
• Birthdays, Anniversaries Absences (to next meeting)  

Birthdays-Members: NA 

Birthdays-Partners:  NA 

Induction Anniversaries:  Peter Allen (16/12/71), Aaron Stobie (17/12/ 18), Tony Eddowes (5/1/76), 

Ankur Jandial (6/1/20)  

Leave of Absence Register: Anthony Farrugia - to Dec 31, Nicki Rowe - to Dec 31st, Tyler Lawrence - to 

June 30th, Lou Dimech - to Dec 31st. 

Exempt from attending under the rule of 85; Milton Lewis, Fred Cetta to Nov 29th, John Bennett, Reg 

Neale, Tony Uren - advises when he is coming, Brad Silby 29 July 2021 to 30 June 2022; Aaron Stobie    

January 1, 2022, to February 15, 2022.    

 

 

Rotary Diary Dates & Notices 

 
• Every Tuesday at the Shed:  A great 

social event for all members and partners and the backbone of our fundraising. Note Shed sales are the 

last Saturday of the month except as shown in red italics: - Subject to Covid Restrictions 

 

• 2nd & 4th Wednesday of each month- The Community Connections Café – (run by volunteers from 

the Club and Council) Contact Elizabeth Gagliardi- 0403 602 999. See Flyer  

 

• Moonlight Markets at Thorndon Park- Donut Stall Members & Volunteers -The Market dates 

for our stall are on the first Friday in the months of November(5th) and December (3rd) this year 

and February (4th) and March (21st) 2022. The Market runs from 6pm to 10pm and I will need 

help with setup from about 4.30 pm at the Shed and then afterwards to return our property to the 

Shed. 

Please contact Ralph Holmes (Fundraising) email rmholmes2020@outlook.com or mobile 

0428811698 if you are able to assist and the times when you can do so. 

 

• Wed 26th January -RCC’s Australia Day Breakfast -Rotary Park 9am start  

(more details TBA). Contact Denise Dinham 8337 8096.  Where?  Link Here  

 

• Tues 7th Feb 7:30pm -Campbelltown Historical Society -AGM-Campbelltown Library  

Contact: Secretary Peter Rumbelow 0402 844 304 or Camhist74@gmail.com 

 

• Friday April 1-Sunday 3 April 2022-Barossa Rotary District Conference at Tanunda 

There is a fun Quiz night planned for the Friday night of the District Conference as entertainment and 

all the proceeds will go the DG Jeff’s wife Jenny’s chosen charity All Kids  

Visit the District Conference Site For more info ,accommodation & registration is HERE  

file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210906-2554-RI/peter@rumbelow.net
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20211025-2660-Ian%20Haese-RI%20Peter%20Allen-Ind%20Betty%20Gebert/rmholmes2020@outlook.com
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/recreation-and-leisure/parks-reserves-and-ovals/parks-reserves-ovals/rotary-parkclark-crescent-reserve-linear-park
https://explore.history.sa.gov.au/organisation/campbelltown-historical-society
mailto:Camhist74@gmail.com
https://www.allkids.org.au/about-us/history/
https://rotary9510.org/sitepage/conference-2022
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Note Early Bird Registration Discount runs out at end of November 2021. 

 
Meeting Stats (Gold Pot)   

Attendance:  

 NA                  

Gold Pot:     

NA 

 

Sergeant: 

NA 

 

Raffle:   

NA

 
    President’s Thought for the week   - 
 

Remember if Christmas isn’t found in your heart, you won’t find it under a tree.      Charlotte Carpenter   

 
 Editor’s Corner Any errors, omissions, missing links, or if not receiving emailed newsletter please let me know. If anyone 

has any contributions to make to the newsletter, please catch up on meeting night or email me with your content. Electronic 

format is preferred whenever possible please, as it saves a lot of retyping.   Rotary E clubs Link  Here   

 

https://rotaryeclub.org.au/
https://herdofhope.com.au/
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 **   Holiday Fun Page    **   

    
1) Latest 6G Phone   

• As it’s attached to the wall, you can always find it. 

• Recommended by Physio’s - Mount it high so you can do strech exercises as well. 

• No need for  phone covers , hand free calls or fear of dropping it . 

• Retro Rotary dialling -it just works 

• Big is better and no pesky internet . 

• No embarrassing video calls. 

 

2) The Rotarian Feb 1965 Link  Here  
                      

3) Remember this ? -Steoscopes         
• If you stare,relax your eyes  and focus at the stereo card and concentrate to merge the two 

photos into one you will hopefully see a third image midway between the other two in 

perfect 3D !     

 

Editor : If you go cross eyed,like this cat,  please  see John B  for corrective glasses . 

https://books.google.com.au/books?id=gTMEAAAAMBAJ&pg=PA6&lpg=PA6&dq=stereoscope+card+of+rotary&source=bl&ots=34Oi-i0-hl&sig=ACfU3U11SkMiPCaCM4ljdF0qMDjA0J-Z0Q&hl=en&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwi_lfGyiYj1AhXOTWwGHebYCnUQ6AF6BAgfEAM#v=onepage&q=stereoscope%20card%20of%20rotary&f=false
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A link to the Underwood & Underwood Egypt Stereoviews digital collection includes 101 images of Egypt 

commissioned by the Underwood & Underwood publishing company in the 1890s. The photographs, originally 

sold as a boxed sets, document 19th century Egyptian culture and the history of travel in the Middle East.    

is Here . 

 

   

  

https://digitalcollections.aucegypt.edu/digital/collection/p15795coll8
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Changeover of "Paradise Motors" van to the 

Campbelltown Rotary Club 
 

Today Wednesday, 29th December 2021, Jeff Neale, Dealer Principal of Paradise 

Mazda, handed over a replacement Van to the Rotary Club of Campbelltown for use 

by the Club, principally for the Shed project. 

Paradise Mazda have been a wonderful sponsor of the Rotary Club and replacing the vehicle as mentioned 

with a later model vehicle is a wonderful gesture. 

The vehicle replaced was received by the Club on 7th September 2012 and on the day of replacement 

(29th December 2021) the Van had travelled 69,837 kms or approx. 7,500 Kms a year on Rotary 

programs. 

Thank you Paradise Mazda. 

 

PS  Attached are photos of the "old" and the "new" for Club records 

Regards, 

David Richards         

 


